
From: Guy Noble [mailto:guy@etuaustralia.org.au]  
Sent: Wednesday, 5 April 2017 4:07 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP 
Subject: AM2016/23 - 4 yearly review - construction awards 

 
Dear Vice President Hatcher 
 
As you would be aware the CEPU has not made an application to vary any of the awards in the 
Construction group of awards as part of the four yearly review. Because of this, together with 
resource constraints and the fact that the other unions with an interest, especially the CFMEU, are 
more than able to advance and defend the rights and conditions of workers covered by these 
awards, it is clear the CEPU would not be able to add anything of substance, the CEPU at this stage 
does not intend to participate further in the proceedings. 
 
We continue to rely on the submissions in reply that we filed on 10 March 2017. 
 
Guy Noble 
………………………………… 
………………………………… 
National Industrial Officer 
ETU National Office 
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